

Dr. Anna Johnston Medical Officer of Health

4005 - 300 Carlton St. Winnipeg, MB R3B 3M9 E anna.johnston@gov.mb.ca



Code: 101.00

July 17, 2024

Melissa McDonald, Chief Administrative Officer Rural Municipality of Rosedale Box 100 Neepawa MB R0J 1H0

Dear Melissa McDonald:

Re: BOIL WATER ADVISORY ISSUED TO KELWOOD WATER SYSTEM

Drinking Water Officer, Danica Wotton has advised me that the Kelwood water system has met all conditions for rescinding the boil water advisory and that bacteriological testing results meet regulatory standards.

I am therefore rescinding the boil water advisory that was placed on the Kelwood water system on July 12, 2024.

Please ensure all water users are notified that the advisory has been rescinded and that normal water usage can be resumed. A copy of this letter can be provided as notification. Notices posted in public locations such as washrooms are to be removed.

Should you have any questions, please contact Danica Wotton, Regional Drinking Water Officer at 204-761-6085.

Sincerely,

Dr. Anna JohnstonMedical Officer of Health

Manitoba Health

cc: Sacha Janzen – A/Director, Office of Drinking Water
Marc Balcaen – A/Manager, Field Operations, Office of Drinking Water
Danica Wotton - Drinking Water Officer
healthprotection@gov.mb.ca – Public Health Inspector
PMH (Prairie Mountain Health) Communicable Disease Program

PMH DEPP (Disaster Emergency Preparedness Program) Manager